BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on 25th September 2008
PRESENT


Cllrs Steven Ball, Jo Cameron, Seb Daly, David Hales (from min.214), Richard Head, Mark Morris, John Price, Frank Speed and Chris Watkin.

IN ATTENDANCE


County Councillor Chapman


Borough Councillor Becket


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk)  

209/08
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Bellamy, Berrisford and Bettley-Smith.  (In the absence of Cllr Bettley-Smith, the chair was taken by Cllr Head as Vice-Chairman of the Council.)
210/08
The following Declarations of Interest were made at this point:


Cllr Daly declared a personal interest in respect of planning application 08/00736 as his property had a view of the application site.


Cllr Cameron declared a personal interest in respect of planning application 08/00736 as her property adjoined the application site.


Cllr Morris declared a personal interest in respect of the planning appeal decision in respect of 6 Brassington Terrace, and indicated that he would declare a prejudicial interest and withdraw if there was any discussion of the item.


The following members declared personal interests in the Community Chest application from Betley Cricket Club as they were social (but non-playing) members and would therefore gain no personal benefit from the coaching programme for which funding was being sought: Cllrs Daly, Head, Morris, Price, Speed and Watkin.

211/08
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 28th August 2008 be approved as a true record and be signed by the Chairman.
212/08
There being no members of the public present there was no requirement to facilitate public participation.
213/08
In placing his report before members the Clerk indicated that Cllr Watkin’s certificate in respect of his attendance at training for new members was to hand, and this was presented to Cllr Watkin by the Chairman of the meeting. Cllr Watkin indicated that he had found the training to be very worthwhile.
214/08
Cllr Becket presented his report to members, drawing attention to the possibility that Community Chest funding might be withdrawn from 2009-2010. It was therefore important that full use should be made of it in the current year. The Borough Council had entered an objection to the proposed withdrawal of the telephone box facility at Wrinehill on the grounds that it was required for emergency use (though information from BT indicated that it had been used only eight times in the previous year). He also informed the meeting that the planning application in respect of Betley Model Farm was likely to be considered on 21st October.
(Cllr Hales joined the meeting during this item)

215/08
Cllr Chapman reported that he was still pressing for improvements to the 30mph gateway at Wrinehill, particularly to the inadequate road markings. He had visited the Cricket Club to discuss their activities. He had received a request for potential support toward providing a junior all-year pitch, which might be considered in the coming year. Members drew attention to the continued failure to re-erect the Stop sign at the Back Lane/ B5500 junction, at a very hazardous location.

216/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application:
08/00726/FUL  Ground floor rear extension, loft conversion and installation of two rear roof lights, Black Horse House, Main Road, Betley.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council supports the application.
217/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application:
08/00741/FUL  Two storey rear extension, rear conservatory and derached garage, Ashwood, Main Road, Wrinehill.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection to the proposed extensions subject to their being no larger than those normally permitted in the area.

218/08
The Parish Council considered the following planning application:
08/00736/FUL  Replacement garden wall and erection of new gates, Bow House, Church Lane, Betley.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council supports the application.
219/08
The Council received Decision Notices in respect of the following planning applications:


08/00566/FUL Rear extension, Meadow View, Cracow Moss, Wrinehill – PERMITTED


08/00673/FUL Side extensions and garden room, South View, Newcastle Road, Balterley - REFUSED

219/08
Members considered further matters related to development issues.


The Clerk advised members that the appeal against enforcement action and the refusal of planning permission at 6 Brassington Terrace, Den Lane, Wrinehill had been dismissed. 

Members were advised that an appeal had been lodged in relation to planning application 08/00141/FUL conversion of farm buildings into two dwellings, Pear Tree Farm, Balterley.
RESOLVED that the Clerk arrange to convey the Council’s view on this application (min. 90/08) to the Planning Inspectorate,
220/08
The Clerk reported that he had received an informal enquiry from the Borough Council regarding the Parish Council’s attitude to the retention, removal and future of the redundant telephone kiosk on Main Road, Betley. He had responded by explaining the Council’s conclusions when this issue had last been discussed, but felt that members might wish to review the position. Members discussed the range of potential options, but felt unable to reach any conclusions.


The Chairman provided an update on progress in relation to the major planning application at the Betley Model Farm complex. A meeting had been arranged, as requested by the August meeting, at which the Chairman, Cllr Daly and the Clerk would meet with the Borough’s Conservation Officer to discuss the current situation.

221/08
The Clerk advised that a further planning application had been received that day, and which required Council consideration well before the next scheduled meeting of the Parish Council.

RESOLVED that the Clerk be instructed to continue with the arrangements in hand for a special meeting to be held on Thursday 9th October.
222/08
Members received a summary of the City of Stoke/ Newcastle Borough Core Spatial Strategy Submission Draft from the Clerk.

RESOLVED that he Council’s response be considered at the special meeting to be held on 9th October.

223/08
Cllr Daly outlined progress on possible improvements in the East Lawns area. A scheme involving the removal of a bollard to allow the opening up of a parking area had been agreed, but had now been withdrawn by Aspire because of concerns regarding the possible reaction of residents. The overgrown state of the hedge between East Lawns and the lake was considered to be a problem, and the Clerk was asked to investigate its ownership and consequent maintenance responsibility.

224/08
Cllr Hales reported that work on the replacement bench for Wrinehill had been progressed, and that installation was imminent.

225/08
In the absence of Cllr Berrisford it was agreed to defer consideration of Every Action Counts to the special meeting of 9th October.

226/08
The Clerk tabled an initial paper relating to his Salary and Conditions of Service.

RESOLVED that the matter be deferred, and that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman be delegated to commence a review in conjunction with the Clerk.
227/08
The Clerk reported that a wreath for the Remembrance Sunday commemmoration had been ordered. It was agreed that the Chairman would lay the wreath on behalf of the Council and wider community, and members were encouraged to attend.

228/08
Members considered an application which had been received requesting support for Community Chest funding.

(Cllr Berrisford having declared a prejudicial interest in this matter, as an officer 
of the applicant body, withdrew from the meeting and took no part in the discussion)

(During consideration of this item Cllr Hales declared a prejudicial interest in this matter,

as a parent of a child who could potentially benefit from the scheme for which

support was being sought, and withdrew from the meeting)

RESOLVED 
a) that the Council supports the application from Betley Cricket Club for funding toward the costs of coach traning, in the sum of £150 initially;


b) that the Council review all Community Chest applications at its November meeting with a view to allocating any available unspent provision.
229/08
The Clerk presented members with a list of invoices to hand and payments due, and the financial statement to 25th September 2008.
RESOLVED
a) that the Council authorises payment of the following invoices and payments due:

SPCA


Training fees



£  40.00
798

DT Askey

Maintenance of Meml Garden
£130.00
799

Betley Village Hall


  Committee
Hall hire



£219.00
800

TW Heler

Tree maintenance


£  88.12
801

Zurich Municipal
Insurance premium


£265.32
802

G Griffiths

Reimbursement – repairs to




  Noticeboard at Balterley

£  60.00
803



b) that the Financial Statement be received and approved.
230/08
Members considered issues relating to communications. Copy for the Parish Magazine would be required by 12th October. Cllr Cameron requested that articles for the Autumn Parish Council News be e-mailed. There was no progress to report on the website.
231/08
Members considered winter arrangements for the Memorial Gardens, and a letter received from the WI suggesting the planting of a Red Hawthorn to mark their 70th Anniversary.

RESOLVED
a) that the switch-on of the Christmas lights be scheduled for Friday 12th December, with the following members to liaise as appropriate – Cllr Morris (school), Cllr Speed (Rotary), Cllrs Hales & Speed (Lighting);



b) that the Working Group be granted authority to arrange necessary extra work by the contractor to clear and tidy the beds, and carry out appropriate pruning and other work, up to a maximum budget of £100, and to purchase winter bedding plants up to a maximum budget of £200;



c) that the request by the WI to plant a Red Hawthorn to the rear of the Memorial Garden be granted.
232/08
Members felt that a meeting of the Traffic Working Group was overdue, and it was agreed to make every effort to hold such a meeting before the next scheduled meeting of the Council.

233/08
The Council considered area issues raised by members and via the Clerk.

RESOLVED
a) that the Council notes the Borough Council’s continued confusion in the naming of Balterley Green Road, and that the matter had been drawn to the attention of the relevant Borough Councillors;



b) that in response to the complaint from Weston & Basford Parish Council regarding the Broughton Arms pub-sign post and its effect on visibility at the A531/B5500 junction, the Council does not feel it obscures visibility from a normal driving position;



c) that the issue of funding a ‘local’ PCSO be considered at the Council’s October meting;



d) that the Clerk be asked to establish the planning status of:




  i) the brick summer house at the rear of Beech Cottage;




 ii) the brick kennels at Well Cottage;




iii) the removal of the decorative fretwork at Buddileigh Farm.
